

MRS D J BUNN | HEAD OF ACADEMY FAIRFAX ACADEMY FAIRFAX ROAD SUTTON COLDFIELD

T: 0121 378 1288 F: 0121 378 3176/311 0106

WEST MIDLANDS, B75 7JT

Ref DJB/AQG/Letters/15. Parent Carer Letter 17 January 2022

17 January 2022

Dear Parent/Carer

RE: CHANGES TO THE SELF-ISOLATION PERIOD FOR THOSE WHO TEST POSITIVE FOR COVID-19

From Monday 17 January, people who are self-isolating with COVID-19 will have the option to reduce their isolation period after 5 full days if they test negative with a lateral flow device (LFD) test on both day 5 and day 6 and they do not have a temperature. For example, if they test negative on the morning of day 5 and the morning of day 6, they can return to their education or childcare setting immediately on day 6.

The first test must be taken no earlier than day 5 of the self-isolation period, and the second must be taken the following day. All test results should be <u>reported to NHS</u> Test and Trace.

If the result of either of their tests is positive, they should continue to self-isolate until they get negative results from two LFD tests on consecutive days or until they have completed 10 full days of self-isolation, whichever is earliest.

Anyone who is unable to take LFD tests or anyone who continues to have a temperature will need to complete the full 10 day period of self-isolation.

Further information on self-isolation for those with COVID-19 is available.

Yours sincerely

MRS D J BUNN Head of Academy